 Joint Education Funding Study Committee Meeting

Wednesday, January 31, 2007

10:30 AM

308 Gressette Building

Present:

Chairman Hayes

Senator Setzler

Senator Matthews

Senator Fair

Senator Short

Senator Richardson

· Senator Hayes opened the meeting at 10:45 a.m.

· Senator Richardson introduced Dr. Phillip McDaniel, Superintendent of Beaufort County Schools.

· Dr. McDaniel provided handouts to the committee.  He said that Beaufort is different from most of the other districts.  Dr. McDaniel provided a list of pressing issues for Beaufort County, including the fact that it is hard to recruit teachers due to the high cost of living there and that it is one of the fastest growing school districts.

· Senator Hayes asked how Act 388 would specifically affect Beaufort.  Dr. McDaniel responded that Beaufort County would probably be okay in the first year, but that the second year scares them.

· Senator Matthews asked about Beaufort’s rank in effort.  Staff promised to provide that table for RANKINGS for the committee.

· Dr. McDaniel said that his county almost completely relies on the taxpayers, and that Act 388 will change that.

· Senator Short asked about the cost of property taxes for a $250,000 home in Beaufort County.  Senator Richardson said they would be roughly $1800.  She said that property taxes would be twice that in Chester County.

· Senator Matthews and Dr. McDaniel talked about the general and Hispanic population growth.

· Dr. Karen Woodward of SCASA went through a few recommendations requested by the committee members (population growth & poverty index).  She suggested two options to deal with the growing school districts.  Option 1 related to the state fully funding education and using a weighting factor of 1.2 for poverty.  Option 2 was a combined state and local growth formula.

· Senator Short noted to the committee that districts do not always necessarily have to build new schools every time there is a growth of 600 students.  Those students are normally spread out over the schools.  Senator Short then encouraged the members to consider a bill that has been introduced regarding impact fees for new subdivisions.

· Dr. Woodward and Dr. Fulmer stated that they are concerned that there will not be enough money to operate next year.  Dr. Woodward mentioned that there are several states that have developed growth index factors that the committee may want to consider.

· Dr. Woodward then spoke about recommendations for a poverty index or formula and gave several examples.  She said that dealing with growth only would not do anything in reality.  Dr. Woodward suggested that the state reconsider how it funds K-12.

· Senator Hayes thanked Dr. Woodward for her proposals.  He said that the committee would try to get through the remaining recommendations in the next meeting.

· The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 13, 2007 at 4:00 p.m. in room 308.

· The committee adjourned at 11:50 a.m.

*All Joint Education Funding Study Committee meetings are recorded.
